

West Park Primary School Devon Road Wolverhampton WV1 4BE

Telephone: 01902 558238 Head Teacher: Briony Jones

2nd June 2020

WIDER SCHOOL OPENING DURING COVID 19 PANDEMIC - GUIDANCE FOR FAMILIES

Dear parent/carer of child returning to school,

This week, you will receive a text letting you know which class your child will be in, and which teacher they will have. It will also confirm the days that your child is in school.

Please read these guidelines and information carefully.

- **Do not** come to school if you or anyone in household has coronavirus symptoms new continuous cough, high temperature and loss of or change in sense of smell/taste
- Supervise your child washing their hands thoroughly for 20 seconds before they leave home (see poster overleaf)
- School is open from 8am for breakfast and all children need to have arrived by 8.50am. Reception,
 y1 and y6 arrive through the playground (unless they have already been attending through closure

 these children to come to main office)
- Only one adult should bring their child to school to reduce the number of people on the site
- No gathering at entrance gates or doors
- All household members should maintain social distancing and follow current Government guidelines outside of school
- Follow social distancing rules when on school site 2 metres apart
- Pupils following school rules, behaviour code and current risk assessment procedures is very important during this time — any child who does not manage this will not be able to attend
- Avoid using public transport to get to school where possible
- Note that school crossing patrol not currently available
- Children should not attend if they live with someone who is classified as extremely clinically vulnerable and they cannot adhere to and understand social distancing
- All parents/carers must email school with 3 <u>up to date</u> emergency contact numbers by Friday 5th June to update records

Many safety measures are in place in school e.g. your child will be kept in a small 'bubble' with carefully planned breaks through the day. Bubbles are not mixed however quick passing in a corridor is considered low risk. Regular handwashing is in place and the school is deep cleaned.

Children should bring water bottle, PE kit, reading pack and packed lunch if required. School lunches are available as usual. If you have any questions, then please phone or email the school.













West Park Primary School **Devon Road** Wolverhampton **WV1 4BE**

Telephone: 01902 558238 Head Teacher: Briony Jones











